Zeals Speed Limit – PUBLIC MEETING 7/11/2016

A public meeting, called by Zeals Parish Council, to discuss the proposal to reduce the speed limit from 40mph to 30mph was held in Whitesheet School on at 7.30 pm on Monday 7th November 2016. The meeting was attended by about twenty five members of the public.  Chairman of the Parish council, Charles Spencer welcomed everyone and Councillor John Wigg began the meeting by giving a short presentation outlining the scheme and reminding the meeting of the actions and stages previously taken.

The proposal is to make the road narrower at the start of the new 30mph limit in the vicinity of High Street on the west side and near Bells Lane in the east side of the village by widening the pavement to make the carriageway narrower and making the road surface red in the narrowed area.  Other traffic calming points would be included between these entrances and exits to the village. The proposal is not to extend bollards into the road to make the carriage way single width so traffic has to give way, but to narrow the road so that two cars can still pass safely.  Wiltshire Council have agreed to fund the majority of the estimated £55,000 scheme and Zeals has agreed to contribute up to £5500.  The traffic engineer is arranging a topographical survey and has commenced the process of applying to amend the existing traffic order to a 30mph order. This meeting is designed to seek further feedback on the current proposals and where possible incorporate any sensible and affordable requests into the final scheme. There will be further consultation on the final plan and when Wiltshire Council progress amendments to the traffic order(s). If the scheme progresses works are not likely until the summer of 2017 and all allocated funds would be rolled over to the 2017/18 year.

To seek views Councillor Wigg used eight slides on a large screen to explain the proposals and take questions and/or record suggested alterations.
Slide One – Overall plan of the scheme.
Slide Two – West end from boundary with Bourton to New Road just past junction High St.
Slide Three – New Road, Fantley Lane area including part of existing parking bay.
Slide Four – New Road continuing east towards Zeals Green.
Slide Five – New road Zeals Green area
Slide Six – New Road, Chapel Lane, Portnalls Lane junctions
Slide Seven – Main Road, area by alms houses.
Slide Eight – East end to commencement of the proposed 30 mph scheme near to the allotments entrance. 

A general point were raised by members of the public.-
1) That the maps were not accurate and to scale – The maps as previously stated were provided by Wiltshire Council and the current amended proposals from the first public consultation were a draft. The final plan will be completed following the topographical survey and accurate works completed by the trained engineers from Wiltshire Council. 
2) A general point was that where traffic is narrowed outside someone's driveway, it should not obstruct their access.

The following specific points were raised by members of the public.-

1)   (Slide 2) That there are no stopping points as in Maiden Bradley the narrowing points will slow vehicles but allow single vehicles to slowly pass each other on opposing carriageways. This will be the case and all road markings will be newly painted with existing cross hatchings removed.    

2)   (Slide 3) Could the Fantley Lane widened pavement be replaced with a clearly defined parking bay, about three cars long, as a popular existing place used by residents to park, but ensure the sight lines for road users are safe. 

3)   (Slide 3) Rather than a built out pavement could hatch markings be used. Others noted the extension of pavement and/or clearly defined parking bays as identified in current plan would work better. 

4)  (Slide 3, 4) Could the parking bays be recessed into pavement as pavements are wide but also there is grass banking that could be used to maintain pavement width. 

5) (Slide 3) Residents raised concerns of visibility and safety for residents when leaving or entering their properties due to the current location of the parking bays, can engineers ensure this is addressed and the use of parking bays to slow the traffic is safe for homeowners who have access points near the bays.

6) (Slide 4) The two road narrowing areas shown do not block existing access points to houses. Plus these narrow points will allow vehicles in opposite directions to pass each other without stopping.

7)  (Slide 5) The current parking bay opposite The Green causing line of sight issues for vehicles exiting Portnells Lane therefore this needs to be either pushed further down the road or the length of bay reduced. 

8) (Slide 5) A concern of safety at the Portnells Lane and junctions to The Green were raised and again the suggestion of cutting into the existing footpath and if need be using the existing verge to maintain the width of the footpath.

9) (Slide 6) Could the darker coloured area on the map be used to incorporate the parking bay, which could give more parking availability at school drop off and collection times.

10) (Slide 6) Will the pavement widening from Portnells Lane onto New Road round to Chapel Lane make the turning into and out of Portnells Lane and Chapel Lane safer.

11) (Slide 7) Could a mini roundabout and or two roundabouts be put in at the New Road, Chapel Lane, Portnells Lane junction. It was pointed out this was raised before and the engineer is of the view this would be inappropriate. Plus the cost of this would affect the rest of the scheme as the overall budget has been set

12) (Slide 7) How will it be ensured people do not park on the wider pavement and or on the bend of the proposed wider pavement. 

13) (Slide 7) Should the use of a bollard in the middle of the road similar to the existing traffic island opposite the pub be a better road narrower than the proposal shown on the slide?

14) (Slide 7) Should there be a hatched parking area outside the pub. Others felt much like moving or having a parking bay in front of the Green this will cause more problems than it would solve. 

15) (Slide 7) Could rumble strips be used in appropriate places? It was pointed out that at both the west and east end of the scheme there would be speed reducing stripes across the road to slow approaching vehicles, but use of rumble strips will be raised with the engineer.
 
16)  (Slide 7) Keep the present bollard outside the Bell and Crown if we are not going to have a parking bay outside the houses adjacent to the Bell and Crown.

17) (Slide 8) The use of rumble strips was repeated.

18) (Slide 8) The existing allotment parking bay is used and could be kept but made clearer to road users. 

19) Additionally a point was raised about whether the proposed changes would make the issue of excess surface water and road drains not coping with heavy rainfall at the Chapel Lane/Portnells Lane/New Road junction worse and/or could the engineers look to get this addressed at the time of any works being completed. There were some additional comments made by attendees but they did not relate to the proposed scheme to reduce the 30mph limit and/or provide information for the traffic engineer to consider.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Councillor Wigg confirmed the points raised would be reviewed by the traffic engineers and the parish council would keep the village updated as the project progresses. He stated that the parish council had continued to receive positive support for the speed limit changes by residents and the meeting re affirmed this.  Everyone was thanked for attending.

The meeting concluded at 8.30pm


 



